
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2019 TERM 4 WEEK 2 

 
Dear North Fremantle Community, 
  
As always it was wonderful to see our students return so refreshed and ready for 
the next term after a well-deserved holiday and restful break ready for our final 
term for 2019.  Whilst it was a great experience watching the builders construct the 
new undercover area we are grateful that the building is finished and we are able 
to use the facility.  The official opening for this area will occur at our upcoming Open 
Day on Sunday 3rd November.  Thank you to Christine Oldmeadow and the team of 
people who have been meeting and planning this special event.  In this newsletter 
you will find the official poster and cake bake entry form.  We are looking for 
volunteers to support the many stalls and events that will take place at the Open 
Day.  Please stay tuned to Connect messages for information about how to sign up 
and assist. 
 
ART GALLERY 
 
Thank you to Mrs Margie Campbell, staff and the many parents who assisted 
students during the recent Art Gallery visits.  Feedback from the volunteers and 
staff was very complimentary about our students’ knowledge and engagement 
which was great to hear.   
 
CREATIVE SCHOOLS - FORM 
 
During the past six months Room 2 and Room 3 have been part of a Creative School 
Project.  This was a partnership between the Department of Education and FORM 
with a goal of enhancing learning outcomes for young people through the 
application of creative learning strategies in the classroom.  Room 2 and Room 3 
worked with their Creative Practitioners, Charissa Delima and Daniel Burton, 
throughout this term with some amazing results.  As a team they worked with the 
habits of learning and creative strategies from the project to address the curriculum 
requirements for their class.   
 
At the end of last term we had some special visitors who joined these classes to 
celebrate the partnership and achievements that they have made.  It has been 
delightful to hear the buzz coming from the classrooms and the comments from 
Mrs Slattery and Miss Lizzie as they have worked together.  Next week staff will 
make a presentation to other schools about the work that they have engaged in. 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Thursday 24 October 
School Board Meeting 5pm 

 
Friday 25 October 

Garden Club 
Interschool Carnival 

 
Monday 28 October 

Year 5/6 Camp 
Early Close 2.30pm 

 
Wednesday 30 October 

Campers return to school 
 

Friday 1 November 
Garden Club 9am 

 
Sunday 3 November 

Open Day 
 

Monday 4 November 
Play & Learn 9am 

Early close 2.30pm 
 

Thursday 7 November 
Assembly Count Us In 

 
Friday 9 November 
Garden Club 9am 

 
Monday 11 November 

Swimming Lessons 
Remembrance Day 
Early close 2.30pm 

 
Friday 15 November 

Garden Club 9am 
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EVENTS 
Tomorrow a team of students from Years 3-6 will represent our school at the Interschool Carnival at East Hamilton Hill 
Primary School.  Thank you to staff who have supported and will attend the carnival with the students.  Go North 
Fremantle!!! 
 
Talking with our Year 5 and 6 students there is great excitement about camp!  Mr Adams has prepared an amazing 
timetable of events which I am sure will provide great experiences and memories for everyone.  Special thank you to Mrs 
Adams, Mrs Grigson and Mr Riseborough who are giving their time to attend the camp for three days. 
 
In this newsletter you will see messages from each class providing you with an overview of work that will be covered 
during this term.  We hope that you enjoy their news and are able to support our students as they engage in teaching and 
learning opportunities during the term.   
 

 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support. 
 
Linda 
Chandler  
Principal              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CLASSROOMS 



 
 

SPOTLIGHT ON . . . Classrooms 
 

ROOM 1: KINDERGARTEN MRS LISA MILLER 
Welcome back everyone. It has been lovely watching the children 
coming back happy and ready to continue their learning. A big Kindy 
welcome to Mia and her family. We are so pleased you have joined 
our class. This is an exciting term as not only are we approaching the 
end of Kindy but we are also getting prepared for Pre-Primary. This 
will happen in a variety of ways across the weeks such as the doors 
opening earlier in the morning, shorter recess times and using the 
Pre-primary room for activities from time to time. 
Our theme in the classroom begins with ‘Australian animals’ and will 
move into ‘Celebrations around the world’ later in the term. Our 
dramatic play area for now is a vet clinic for animals. 
In English our focus will be on the Letters of the alphabet, the sounds 
they make, how letters are combined to create words and how words 
come together to make sentences. We will also be looking at print 
directionality, that is, left to right of a page and top to bottom. In 
Maths we will be extending our investigating of number sequences 
and counting to 20 including concepts such as missing numbers and 
that the arrangement, size or differences of objects does not affect 
how many.  
It is a busy term but we love to have parents in to share in our 
learning so if you have some spare time please put your name on the 
roster. It would be fun to have you with us. 
 

ROOM 2: PRE PRIMARY MRS ROBERTA SLATTERY 
In Pre-Primary this term we are exploring the theme of Australian Animals. In English we are focusing our learning on 
two texts including Possum Magic by Mem Fox and Wombat Stew by Marcia Vaughan.  We will retell these texts 
through role play and writing activities with our focus being on characters, setting, the problem and resolution. In 
Letters and Sounds we are consolidating Phase 2 and 3 of this program to strengthen the children’s reading and writing. 
In Mathematics we are looking at teen numbers; days of the week; time; 2D shapes; equal groups and area which we 
will link to Australian animals.  
In Science we are investigating what things are made of in our school environment. In Humanities and Social Sciences 
we are focusing on special places around us and how to take care of them such including our home, school and 
community. This term the Pre-Primary students will start transitioning into Year 1 by having some of their recess and 
lunch in the main area of the school. This will start in with recess then slowly building onto having lunch and a play with 
the rest of the school on Mondays, Thursdays and Fridays. In Weeks 5 & 6 we have swimming lessons which will be a 
wonderful opportunity for the children to develop their swimming skills. It is a very exciting term with lots of engaging 
experiences for the children to enjoy. Thank you for your ongoing support with your child on their learning journey. 



 
 

ROOM 3: YEAR 1 MISS LIZZIE SMITH 
Our Term started with our fabulous excursion to the Art Gallery 
and we welcome Miss Bec Whinnen, a 3rd year student from 
ECU to our class for the next five weeks.   
It’s another busy term with two more excursions, a fortnight of 
swimming and many end of term celebrations.  Please look at the 
Term 4 calendar and make sure you’ve diarised these events.  
‘Parties and Celebrations Around the World’ is the central theme 
this term.  This integrated HASS topic will include Geographical, 
Social and Emotional, Health, Design and Technology, 
Mathematical thinking skills in addition to lots of reading and 
writing.  
In the great countdown to Christmas, students will learn some of 
the other celebrations children from around the world enjoy.  If 

you have any 
Halloween, Hindu, 
Jewish, Muslim or 

‘international’ 
Christmas items 
you would be 
willing to share 
with the class, 
please let me 
know.  Our Diwali 
decorations in the classroom are very bright and beautiful.  
The Creative Schools Partnership has come to a close, but we will 
continue with this journey.  Our Science will focus on a Chemical topic 
and I’m hoping for lots of fun hands-on experiments to enhance learning 
in the outdoor classroom.  

 

ROOM 4 &5: YEAR 2/3 MRS CAROLYNNE THOMAS & MS MONIQUE WEINMAN 
What an amazing year we have had so far. It has been 
an absolute joy to watch our students work so hard to 
be their very best selves. Term 4 will see our Year 2 
and 3 students extend and consolidate their learning 
in all Curriculum areas. In English we will be focusing 
on Reading strategies and further developing 
comprehension skills.  
Writing will be an extension of Narrative writing, 
learning how to enhance structure and vocabulary to 
engage the reader. Students will identify and use a 
range of Problem-Solving strategies to solve 
mathematical questions and tasks. Science program 
this term will be based on Physical Sciences with the 
Year 2’s studying Physical Science where a push or a 
pull affects how an object moves or changes shape and 
Year 3’s learning that heat can be produced in many 
ways and can move from one object to another.  
With Halloween and Christmas fast approaching we 
will use these to discuss cultural beliefs and 
celebrations during our HASS sessions. As with all our 
learning, students will be involved in practical hands-on activities and use digital technologies to enhance each 
student’s learning experience. With two weeks of swimming lessons on top of this it is going to be one roller coaster 
of a ride right up until the end of the school year. 
Carolynne Thomas & Monique Weinman 



 
 

ROOM 6: YEAR 4/5 MRS SUSIE GRIGSON 
We have hit the ground running in Room 6.  The students commenced the term with an engaging excursion to the Art 
Gallery of WA.  A huge thank you to the parents who gave up their time to assist the students and Mrs Campbell 
travelling to and from the Art Gallery. During this term our learning overview in Mathematics includes covering 
millilitres, litres and capacity; locating decimals on a number line; properties of 3D shapes and calculating change (with 
and without rounding).  
During Literacy activities we will be writing information reports for different purposes, descriptive pieces, persuasive 

texts and book reviews. In reading we are 
learning about bias and prejudice and 
figurative language. Our Science focus for 
this term is Biological Science. Students will 
engage in a range of activities including 
grouping living things based on observable 
features and how plants and animals have 
structural features and adaptations that 
help them survive in their unique 
environment. We will write algorithms and 
create music during Digital Technologies 
using the Makey Makey equipment.  
The Year 5 students will be attending camp 
in week 3 from Monday to Wednesday. 
During this time the Year 4 students will be 
taught by Ms Nikki Jeffery. We have a 3rd 
year practicum student from ECU, Ms 
Rebecca Branson, who is working in our 
class for five weeks. It is great to have 
another pair of hands to assist the 
student’s learning. We will continue to look 
after the chickens during the day, and fresh 
vegetable scraps from your kitchens are 
always welcome.  

 

ROOM 7: YEAR 5/6 MR HEATH ADAMS 
The Year 6 students in Room 7 begin their final 
term at primary school before that great leap in 
their educational journey. We've got an exciting 
one too, with camp next week, swimming 
lessons and a range of activities to make it 
memorable. 
This term we welcome Edith Cowan University 
student Kelly Shepherd to the class as she 
completes her first teaching practicum. If you 
see her on your way past the class, please say hi 
and make her feel welcome.  
In regards to our teaching program this term, in 
English we will be working on a range of creative 
writing tasks before the Year 6 students work on 
their leadership speeches and Year 5 students 
begin planning leadership speeches for next 
year. In Technologies, we will focus on cooking 
this term, connecting cuisines from the regions 
we are studying in Geography. Our Science focus is the Biological Sciences  
Please remember hats during this term; as the weather is becoming hotter we will be requiring students to wear these 
during our breaks. 

 



 
 

SCHOOL NEWS 
 

BANDANNA DAY 
We are very pleased to be participating in Bandanna Day this year. Student 
Councillors are enjoying selling the them for $5 each and everyone looks 
wonderful with their colourful Bandannas on. There are still some left so 
please bring along your money tomorrow morning and get a Bandanna or 
two and support Canteen in the valuable work they do. CanTeen help 
support young people cope with a close family members cancer, or their 
own. Through CanTeen, they learn to explore and deal with their feelings 
about cancer, connect with other young people in the same boat.  
 

SCHOOL OPEN 
DAY 

 
SUNDAY 3rd 
NOVEMBER 

 
Please come along and 
enjoy the fun at our 
2019 Open Day. We will 
be officially opening our 
new undercover area.  
 
There will be lots of 
activities around the 
school.  
 
We will also announce 
the winner of the Great 
North Fremantle Cake 
Bake and then we will 
be selling all the cakes 
for everyone to enjoy. 
 
We look forward to 
seeing everyone there 
for what will be a truly 
wonderful and exciting 
day! 



 
 

CAKE BAKING COMPETITION 

 



 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

YMCA AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

FREMANTLE LIBRARY – MINECRAFT 
Do you play Minecraft? Fremantle Library now has a Minecraft Java Edition Server! It’s available for 7 to 17 
year olds, and has a few plugins installed to keep your builds safe, as well as a functioning shop system. Send an 
email to freocraft@fremantle.wa.gov.au with the username and proof of the player’s age, and we’ll get back to you! 
 

RELATIONSHIPS AUSTRALIA 
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MELVILLE LITTLE ATHLETICS 



 
 

MERRINLINGA YOUNG CHILDREN”S FOUNDATION 

 


